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April 27, 2023  
 
 
To: Senate Committee on Natural Resources: Senator Jeff Golden, Chair; 

Senator Fred Girod, Vice-Chair; Senator Floyd Prozanski; Senator David 
Brock Smith; Senator Kathleen Taylor  
 

From: Department of State Lands: Christopher Castelli, Legislative & Government 
Affairs Coordinator; Allison Daniel, Policy & Legislative Analyst 

 
Re: Follow-up on House Bill 2238 -A3  
 
 
The Department of State Lands appreciated the opportunity to provide testimony on HB 2238  
-A3 on Wednesday, April 26 and is pleased to offer additional information regarding the 
Common School Fund’s ongoing subsidy of Oregon’s removal-fill permitting process.   
 
Current fees related to adding and removing materials in wetlands and waters of the state are a 
removal-fill permit fee and a wetland delineation report fee. HB 2238-A3 would allow the DSL 
Director to establish these fees via a rulemaking process and adopt new fees in rule.  
 
Common School Fund Subsidy of Removal-Fill Permits 
The maximum removal-fill permit fee is currently $1,470. On average, the Common School 
Fund expends $1.65 million annually to cover the cost of processing removal-fill permits. 
Average cost recovery is 25 percent.  
 
Revenue and expense data for the past six years is below.  
 

 
 
 
Common School Fund Subsidy of Wetland Delineation Reports 
Wetland delineations precisely map the boundaries of wetlands or waterways to identify areas 
where removing or filling materials will require a DSL permit. A DSL-approved wetland 
delineation report is a required element of most removal-fill permit applications.  
 



The wetland delineation report fee is currently $540. On average, the Common School Fund 
expends $673,000 annually to cover the cost of processing wetland delineation reports. 
Average cost recovery is 18 percent.  
 
Revenue and expense data for the past six years is below.  
 

 
 
 
Total Common School Fund Subsidy of the Removal-Fill Permitting Process 
In total, DSL’s administration of removal-fill permits and wetland delineation reports costs the 
Common School Fund an average of $2.3 million annually. Fees charged cover, on average, 23 
percent of the annual cost to administer the regulatory removal-fill permitting process.  
 
The total combined revenue and expense costs for the past six years are below.  
 

 
 
 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide this information. We are happy to answer any 
questions you may have or provide additional information.  
 
 

 


